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His Worship Pat Darte

Mayor

Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake
1593 Four Mile Creek Roa
PO Box 100
Virgil, Ontario
LOS 1TO

Dear Mayoy Darte:

leasure to meet with you and your delegation during the Rural Ontario Municipal
ion Conference. | am pleased to follow up on the matters we discussed.

| greatly appreciate the details you shared regarding agricultural irrigation infrastructure in the
Niagara-on-the-L.ake community. The federal government will soon be looking for input about
how to improve their infrastructure programs. | encourage you to remain abreast of these
activities to ensure your voice is heard and represented in Phase 2 of their program.

Secondly, with Growing Forward 2 winding down, we are deeply engaged in discussions on
the Next Policy Framework with our federal and territorial partners. OMAFRA will keep your
comments in mind as we look to influence the direction and establishment of future priorities to
support the agri-food sector.

More and more, government programs are seeking to link funding with good asset
management practices. In that regard, this winter, Ontario will be seeking additional feedback
from municipalities through the requlatory reqistry on a potential regulation to standardize
municipal asset management planning. The regulation could help prowde a new data set
addressmg infrastructure investment needs.

Once again, thalnk you for meeting with me. Please accept my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Ministry Headquarters: 1 Stone Road West, Guelph, Ontario N1G 4Y2
Bureau principal du ministére: 1 Stone Road West, Guelph (Ontario) N1G 4Y2
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MUNICIPAL PROPERTY ASSESSMENT CORPORATION

March 9, 2017

To: Mayors and Members of Council,
Chief Administrative Officers, Finance Officers,
Clerks, Treasurers and Tax Collectors

From: Carla Y. Nell
Vice President, Municipal & Stakeholder Relations

Subject: 2017 Municipal Stakeholder Research

Following the delivery of the 2016 Assessment Update last year, the Municipal Property Assessment
Corporation (MPAC) is looking forward to building its next four-year strategy and the delivery of the next
province-wide Assessment Update in 2020.

An important focus for us this year is seeking and collecting input from our key stakeholders. As a result,
MPAC will be conducting a survey to measure both elected and non-elected officials’ views of MPAC’s
performance as it relates to your municipality. We understand that each municipality has unique
attributes and needs. We want to understand how we can better collaborate with you and serve staff in
your municipality.

Over the coming weeks, you may receive a call or email from Ipsos requesting your participation in a
telephone interview or online survey. Please note that all of the information you provide in the survey
will be kept strictly confidential by Ipsos, and your responses will be reported in aggregate only.

Some of you may recall that MPAC wrote to you in 2015 about the importance of hearing from you
directly and asked you to participate in the benchmark survey. This survey will serve to follow up on that
work. | would like to thank you in advance for taking the time to provide your feedback. If you do not
receive a call or email from Ipsos within the next few weeks but wish to participate in the 2017 studly,
please contact your local Municipal & Stakeholder Relations Account Manager by no later than March 31.

We look forward to continuing to partner with you to serve Ontario’s municipalities in the future.

Yours truly,

Carla Y. Nell
Vice-President, Municipal and Stakeholder Relations

Copy Regional and Account Managers

1340 Pickering Parkway, Suite 101, Pickering, ON L1V 0C4
WWW.mpac.ca


http://www.mpac.ca/
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